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 Tim Light – trading as LIGHTATOUCH 
 
7 Hodder Close, Chandlers Ford, Hants, SO53 4QD. Tel: (023) 8026 3791 Email: Tim.Light1@hotmail.co.uk 

9 February, 2018               
The Parish Clerk

Hordle Parish Council

The Council Office,

Vaggs Lane,

Hordle

SO41 0FP
Dear Susan
Interim Internal Audit Letter Report for Hordle Parish Council (April – December 2017) 2017/18
The Accounts and Audit Arrangements introduced from 1st April 2002 (lighter touch audit) requires all Town and Parish Councils to implement an independent internal audit examination of their Accounts and Accounting processes annually.

The Council have complied with the requirements in terms of independence by the Council decision making process in 2017/2018, appointing Lightatouch to undertake the work.
This is the second visit for 2017/2018 to check that the Parish Council adhere to the requirements set out in the National Association of Local Councils Accountability and Governance Manual ensuring that compliance is maintained.

An Internal Audit testing strategy is set out in the current NALC Governance and Accountability manual. This covers a “suggested approach to internal audit testing” covering 10 aspects ranging from Proper bookkeeping right through to Year-end procedures. Our Internal Audit testing is based on this approach.

At this visit a series of independent audit tests were then undertaken using the various financial records, vouchers, documents, Minutes, previous audit reports, insurance etc. to ascertain the efficiency and effectiveness of these internal controls.
We also discussed with the Parish Clerk the implications of the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) to be introduced in May 2018. A copy of the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) document “Preparing for the GDPR” is already held by the Parish Clerk. It was agreed that preparation has begun and an information audit will be carried out to ensure that data is reviewed before the introduction of the new regulations to ensure that the Parish Council remain compliant with the Data Protection Act. 
The Parish Council should support the Parish Clerk in carrying out this work within the limited timescale to achieve compliance by the 25 May 2018 at the Parish Council.

A full Financial Risk Assessment was carried out for the Parish Council on the 8 December 2017 to assess the internal control systems in place. A Financial Risk Assessment Report was presented to the Parish Council at their meeting on the 9 January 2018 to consider the recommendations made in the report. 
The Parish Clerk has since produced an Action Plan to implement the recommendations made in the report which includes a timescale for each action.

Therefore we acknowledge that the transactional testing period covered at this visit (April – December 2017) fell prior to the issue of the recommendations made in the Financial Risk Assessment Report. We have identified in this report where a recommendation was made and is to be implemented to enhance the financial controls systems.

As part of the Interim Internal Audit Review we checked that:

Bank Reconciliations

• the financial totals as at 31 March 2017 brought forward are accurately shown in the cash books.

• all un-presented cheques, on-line bankings and un-banked income was checked to bank statements and any that remain outstanding were cleared to the bank reconciliation as at the 30 April 2017.
• all direct debits, standing orders, transfers were checked and accounted for in the period 1 April – December 2017.

• all bank paying in slips were banked and agreed to bank statements in the period 1 April 2017 to 31 December 2017.

• bank reconciliations for all bank accounts had been carried out between 1 April 2017 to 31 December 2017, and totals agreed to those shown in cash book.
Audit Note: Financial Risk Assessment recommendation 1.3 - that the Chairman of the Parish Council should sign and date the bank statements on a quarterly basis to confirm they are accurate as part of the Councillors scrutiny role.
Petty Cash

• we checked the totals for the Office Petty Cash from the schedule of Petty Cash payments to agree the balance of £15.30 on 31 December 2017.
•we checked a series of petty cash vouchers for the period December 2017 to agree them to the Petty Cash schedule.
Audit Note: Financial Risk Assessment recommendation 6.3 - that a summary of the Petty Cash expenditure totals is reported on a quarterly basis as part of the payment information which will be shown in the summary of expenditure items for payment to the Parish Council. The details of which should be recorded in the Parish Council Minutes

Income and Expenditure

• all un-presented cheques and un-banked income information as at 31 December 2017 was checked to ensure that the details are accurately recorded in the Parish Council records.

• all Remittance Advices were checked and agreed to the cash books and bank statements for the period 1 April 2017 – 31 December 2017.
VAT

•We noted that the reimbursement of VAT is carried out quarterly and had been submitted for the periods April –June and July – September 2017. An outstanding reimbursement claim for the period October to December has yet to be submitted to HMRC.

On line Payments

• A test check of the invoices file was carried out (April - to December 2017) to ensure that the totals paid by BACS were authorised and matched the payment vouchers held on the file. We also checked that the BACS payments were correctly shown on the bank statements and to confirm they were authorised for payment.

Audit Note – Financial Risk Assessment recommendation 2.4 

•
the invoice/payment vouchers should be stamped by the Parish Clerk to indicate that the 
payment has been entered in to the Cash Book and listed on the schedule of payments 
listing.

•
the invoice/payment vouchers should be numbered consecutively on the payment file so they can be 
cross-referenced more easily to the Cash Book.

•
the payment schedule should be signed and dated by the Parish Clerk and Councillor to show that 
this has been certified and approved for payment.

•
payment schedules are reviewed monthly and the Council scrutinise them to ensure that no 
expenditure has occurred that is outside the delegated powers of the Parish Clerk 

•
the financial risk assessment and management documentation should be updated to show the 
additional internal controls introduced for the payment of supplier invoices/payment vouchers.
Sales Invoices

· A test check of sales invoices was carried out to agree the income received from the hire of sports pitches. It was noted that there continues to be outstanding invoices not yet paid by Everton Youth Football Club. In discussion with the Parish Clerk she is aware of the outstanding payments and will ensure action is taken to receive payment by the end of the financial year 2017/2018.
Payroll Information

• A test check of the payroll information for September 2017 was carried out to ensure that all deductions for National Insurance, PAYE and Pensions Contributions were correctly deducted and paid to HMRC and Hampshire County Council.
Audit Note: It is noted that the Parish Council have agreed to outsource the payroll function to an outside payroll provider and this is due to take place in early 2018. 

Minutes of the Town Council

• The Minutes of the Parish Council were checked for decisions and approvals for the period April 2017 – December 2017.
Financial Risk Assessment 2017/2018
• a review of the financial risks was presented to the Parish Council on the 9 January 2018 which takes account of current risk areas and an Action Plan has been drawn up from the recommendations made.

Any potential financial risk areas new to the Parish Council will continue to be highlighted and will be included in future Financial Risk Assessments for the Parish Council.
Future Internal Audit dates

 • We have agreed the final visit date for 2017/2018 to complete the internal audit work and to sign off the new Governance and Accountability Annual Return from the new External Auditors PKF Littlejohns. The following visit date has been set for Friday 25 May 2018.

Audit Opinion

It is our opinion that the various records and procedures in place for the Parish Council provides for an adequate standard of control. 

However, the implementation of recommendations made in the Financial Risk Assessment will ensure that continuous improvement is made and the financial control framework and this will be tested again at the final Internal Audit visit in May 2018.
At this visit all other minor queries were resolved during the course of the audit for the period 1 April – 31 December 2017 for the various transactional elements.

This letter report should be noted and taken to the next meeting of the Parish Council to inform them of the Internal Audit work carried out. The details of this Internal Audit Letter Report should also be minuted.

Yours sincerely, 

Tim Light FMAAT 

Internal Auditor


